## **Precious Blood Parish Council**

## October 3, 2018

Parish Council meeting called to order by Matt Muhlenkamp along with the opening prayer.

Present: Don Arling, Donna Dahlinghaus, Matt Muhlenkamp, Joanne Liette, Sue Roeckner, Karla Eckstein, Jason Winner, Kim Bruns, Tim Droesch, Rose Droesch, John Arling, Bill Minton, Missy Moeller, and Nicole Homan

## Reports:

Financial: Sue gave account balances

Ladies Sodality: No one present

Men's Sodality: They will volunteer to do the snow removal again this winter.

**CCD**: Missy asked for new bibles and 6 metal bookshelves for the religion teachers to store their supplies in. She also would like to have a big wooden cross to put outside by the Church sign during Lent. She also thought it would be neat to put up a message board and let the different grades take turns putting up quotes or verses on the sign. She will research if Catholic Churches are allowed to have message boards or marquees.

Maintenance-not present

## **Old Business:**

Don is working on getting the smelly stuff for the basement closet.

Matt is checking with Buck Bruns on removing the tree by using Spoltman's equipment and then asking Shulze Brothers to do the stump removal.

Matt is also checking on the light for the corner of the Priest house with Nate Bomholt. Should it be an LED or regular? We could attach it to the house instead of on the t.v. tower to prevent it from getting hit by lightning.

Jason double checked on the roof, it should be a little under \$14,000.

CJ Brookhart fixed the leaking ceiling by the east entrance.

**New Business:** 

**Basement rental: Youth Group meetings** 

As a council we decided that Chris will have to change his November and December dates due to all of the holiday parties. Chris is going to set up Joann a Google Calendar so that everyone can see when the

basement is available to use. Everyone will be able to see it, but only Joanne will be able to control it.

Chris will be charged \$100 for Youth Group from the Cluster. If he has any ?'s he needs to contact the Parish Council President. Then the President or Sue can contact the Parish Council through e-mail to help make decisions. If someone wants to use the Youth room they need to contact Chris first. He can

use the garage, but no fire ring. If he wants to do a fire ring, he needs to go to the park.

Medical Equipment in the Garage: There is a hospital bed, commode, walker etc. that is owned by the

VFW in the garage. Many years back it was Oked for them to store equipment in garage. Anyone in the community can use it if they are having a hard time and cannot afford the proper health care

equipment. Please contact the VFW if you have any questions. Someone should label their equipment so

we know who it belongs to.

New folding chairs: We are in need of more padded seats for the holiday Masses. We are purchasing 84

padded chairs for the wings through IOS (Jason Winner).

Generator: tabling it for now

Leveling the ground by the black top:

Jason is asking Eric Bruggeman if he could level out the dirt. So everything is level and no one trips on

the edge of the blacktop.

Don motioned to order the 6 metal cabinets for the religion teachers and the 84 chairs all through IOS.

Joanne second it.

Parish Council agreed that a parishioner could buy all of the good dishes for \$100. She will keep them

stored in the Church basement and anyone can still use them. She will be using them for catering.

Counting votes for new officers will be on October 21st in the rectory after 9:00 Mass.

Next meeting will be January 8th at 8:00

Kim Bruns

Secretary